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Membership Director : DGK Michael Baker  
The Knights of Columbus Council 9527 meets every 

first Monday of the month at the Pope John Paul II 
Annex at Holy Cross Church at 7:00 p.m. 
Officer/trustee meeting s  are held on the last Monday of 
every month at 7:00 p.m. , open to all members.  

NOTE FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT 
          

Brothers &  Families,  
 

January is now faded 
away and February is 

now here. Hope 
everyone had a safe 

New Year. And with 
this flu season upon 

us, take due diligence 

and preventive 
measures to ward it 

off.  Stay Healthy!  
 

In January we held an 
Admissions Degree (1 st  Degree) Exemplification 

for our newest member Isiah Hernandez. Letôs 
all welcome Br. Knight Isiah Hernandez to the 

Knights of Columbus and to our Council.  
  

On January 19 th  & 20 th , we had our P osole 
event. We made a net profit of $1500. Thank 

You Br. Dani el Fernandez for chairing this event 
and all the Br. Knight volunteers and Ladies 

Ruth Madrid, Martha Fernandez and Felicia 

Barela. I hope the P osole event in February and 
March will be just as successful.  

 
On January 27 th , we held the Free Throw 

Champions hip. We had 14 contestants. 
Congratulations to all the winners and they will 

advance to the District Free Throw 
Championship on February 24th here at Holy 

Cross.  
 

 

http://www.kofc9527.org/


 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  

 
Feb. 1 st   -  Family Rosary, 7:00 pm, Holy Cross Church  
Feb. 4 th  ï General Membership Meeting  

               7:00 pm. PJPII Annex  
Feb. 12 th  ï Lincolnôs Birthday 
Feb. 14 th  -  Valentineôs day 
Feb. 16 th  ï 17 th  ï Posole Sales, Holy Cross Church  
Feb 18 th  ï Presidents Day  
Feb. 22 nd  ï Washingtonôs Birthday 
Feb. 23 rd  ï Corporate Communion, Holy Cross, 4:30pm  

Feb. 24 thï District Free Throw Contest, 12:00 noon  
                Raphaela Lucero Multipurpose Room, 12:00  
Feb. 27 thï Assembly 3330 Meeting, St, Genevieveôs 

                Parish hall, 7:00 pm.  
 
NEXT  MONTHôS  SNEAK  PEEK:  

Mar. 1 st  ï Family Rosary, 7:00 pm, Holy Cross Church  
Mar. 2 nd  ï White Collar Mardi Gras Dinner  
Mar. 4 th  ï General Membership Meeting  
               7:00 pm. PJPII Annex  
Mar. 6 th  ï Ash Wednesday  
Mar. 17 th  ï St. Patrickôs Day 
Mar. 27 thï Assembly 3330 Meeting, St, Genevieveôs 

                Parish hall, 7:00 pm.  
 
 

 

 
Knights Birthdays  
  
Art Kerschen                             02-02 
Matthew Alacala                       02-05 
Deacon Paul Lederman            02-17 
Ivan Lechuga                            02-19 
Rudy Calzada                           02-26 
Dennis Borst                             02-28 
 

Wives Birthdays  
 
Dianne Campbell                      02-13  (Martin Campbell) 
Eleanor Byers                           02-22  (John Byers) 
 

Donõt forget----

February 14th is St. Valentines 

Day! 
 

On January 19 th , Br. Joe Fleming volunteered 

his time to clean and repair the Unborn 
Memorial in the Columbarium. Thank You Br. 

Joe. More work needs to be done. So another 
work day is scheduled for Saturday, Feb. 9 th  at 

10:00 am.  
 

On February 23 rd , Saturday we will have our 
Corp. Communion at 4:30pm at Holy Cross. 

Wear your Council Shirts and bring your family 
and friends. Hope to all of you there.  

 
Let us keep our fallen Brothers and their 

families in our prayers. We have recently lost 
Br.  Thomas R eeves, Br. Gilbert Gil of our 

council, Br.   Montoya of Council 16800 and SK 

Ray Luchini of Council 1226 and Assembly 684. 
God Bless, until we meet again!  

 
Our next meeting will be Feb. 4 th . S ee you 

there.  
 

Vivat Jesus. Vista Cristo Rey  
SK Rick Medina Gran d Knight  
 

COUNCIL POTPOURRI 

New schedule for Monthly Family Rosary: Our Monthly 

Family Rosary has been changed from the 2
nd

 Friday to the First 

Friday of the month – same time, same place! Please try to attend 

these Rosaries whenever you can. Attendance has not been very 

good lately. 

 

Council 9527 Free Throw Championship: Our council once 

again sponsored a Council Level Free Throw Championship for 

all boys & girls between the ages of 9 and 14 yrs. on Sunday, 

January 27
th
. In all, we had 64  parents, guests, contestants and 

Knights in attendance. There were only 14 contestants which was 

rather disappointing considering the efforts put into promoting 

the event. Nevertheless, the competition was good and the event 

provided an enjoyable afternoon for all who attended.  See 

Knights in Action for pix of the winners. 

 

Great big KUDOs go to the Ladies and 17 Knights who 

helped with the contest,, including several Brothers from St. 

Genevieveôs Council 13969. Their council will be conducting 

their council level contest at the same venue on Feb. 10
th
. 

  

Our council will also host the District 13 Contest scheduled 

for Sunday, February 24, 2019, which will be under the 

direction of our Worthy District Deputy Kerry Morley. We will 

need several volunteers from Council 9527 to help with this 



 
 

 

 

Members Service Anniversaries  
 
Member                               Yrs.  

Gilbert Alvarez                      27 
Gabriel Chavez                     27 
David Reyes                         26 
Mario Martinez                      18 
Glen Kuhlman                       15 
Silvestre Sanchez                 15 
Dominic Lee                          10 
James Wilcox                          9 
Fr. Juan Pablo Daza Truillo     7 
Daniel Fernandez                    6 
Charlie Helton                          6 

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH  
 

 
 

 
 

Knight of the Month:   
Rodney Gavaldon  

 
Lady of the Month :   

Tess Boyer  

 
Family of the Month:   

The Randy Boyer  family   

 

 

 

 

 

event also. Please contact Rodney Gavaldon (639-6927 ) or 

John Byers (382-5276) if you can help. 

 

State Councilôs 2019 Annual Charity Raffle: If you haven’t 
done so already, check in with the Grand Knight and pick up a 

book or two of raffle tickets for the Stateôs annual Charity 

Raffle. This raffle benefits the charities supported by the State 

Council as well as charities that our council elects to support. We 

will re ceive 50% of the proceeds from tickets we sell which 

must be designated for the charities of our choice. This is an 

excellent opportunity to raise funds for some worthwhile charity.  

 

Get your tickets Now for the 2019 White Collar Mardi 

Gras Dinner ïMar. 2
nd

 : Holy Cross Church is sponsoring a 

White Collar Dinner at the Raphaela Lucero Hall featuring a 

New Orleans Mardi Gras inspired menu. Wine & hors 

d’oeuvres will be served at 6:00 pm with an excellent dinner and 

silent auction to follow at 7:00 pm. Entertainment will also be 

provided.  Br. Joe Fleming is on the dinner committee. He has 

tickets for sale at $50 single or $300 for a table of 7. Maybe we 

could find at least 7 Brothers to go together to buy a table, 

reducing your cost to approx. $43. How about giving it a try 

brothers? Sounds like a nice evening fun! 

  

Ole! Posole! : Posole sales will once again resume on Saturday, 

Feb. 16th after 4:30 Mass; Sunday, Feb 17
th
 after all morning 

Masses. Your help in prepping the posole and selling it would be 

greatly appreciated. Also, any monetary donations or donations 

of food & other items needed would help reduce our overhead 

costs. Items needed include: 1 gal. cans of  hominy, onions, garlic 

cloves, oregano, pork butt, rolls, styrofoam containers, plastic 

bags and other items. Before going out & buying anything, 

check with GK Rick Medina or DGK Michael Baker to see if 

enough of some of these items have already been donated.  

 

MEMBERSHIP 

CONGRATULATIONS to Isiah (Shae) Hernandez: At our 

General Membership Meeting on Jan. 7
th
 a 1

st
 Degree 

Exemplification was held for Isiah Hernandez. Isaiah, who 

prefers to be called Shae, is now our youngest member! He goes 

to Onate High school, plays basketball and is an excellent 

student. Come to our next meeting and congratulate this fine 

young man. He currently serves at Holy Cross Church as an 

usher & greeter.  

 

When new candidates are ready for their 1
st
 Degree, we try to 

schedule it one hour before our regular meeting time, i.e. 6:00 



 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH  

 

 

ñIt is better to be silent and be 

considered a fool, than to speak and 
remove all doubt ò ï Abraham Lincoln  

 
 Our great and revered 16 th  president, 

Abraham Lincoln , was known for his 
wisdom and sense of humor.  

 
He  was often criticized  for being silent 

when he should have said something 
about important issues of the day. It is 

said that once during a meeting with his 
Cabinet about an extremely important 

issue, Linc oln was totally silent. When 
one of the Cabinet members asked him 

for his views on the subject, he came up 

with this profound statement.  It ex hibits 
both his wisdom and his sense of humor!  

 
 Sometimes it IS  better to say nothing 

and appear to be stupid, th an to run off 
at the mouth when you donôt know what 

you a re talking about!  
 

ñYea also, when he that is a fool walketh  by the 

way, his wisdom faileth him and he saith to 

everyone that he is a fool.ò 

                        -  Ecclesiastes 10:3  -KJV 

 
  

*******  

 

 
 

 

pm. If you haven’t been to a 1
st
 Degree lately, try to rearrange 

your schedule to attend the next exemplification. We will send a 

flocknote out to everyone when the next one is scheduled. You 

may find it a good reminder of why YOU joined the Knights 

of Columbus 

 

New Schedule for Membership Drives: Fr. Richard has now 

given us permission to have a church membership drive every 

other month of the year. Our next Drive is scheduled for 

January 27
th
. Get out there and recruit a new member! 

 

KNIGHTS IN ACTION 
This month’s Knights In Action feature this year’s winners of 

our Free Throw Championship , held on Sunday, Jan. 27
th
 . 

Congratulations to all of these young girls and bys – and to all 

who particpated! THEY ARE ALL WINNERS!    

 

Champions in the boys division were: Age 10 – Prince Lopez, 2
nd

 

Place – Darion Williams; Age 11 – Cameron Montano, 2
nd

 Place 

– Isaiah Alvarez; Age 13 – Jerry Sanchez; Age 14 – Jeremy 

Madrid. In the girls division the winners were : Age 9 – Adrianna 

Hoyle, 2
nd

 Place – Ana Galaz; Age 13 – Brooklynn Maes. All 

contestants were given participation patches and certificates 

while trophies were awarded to the winners of each age division. 

Official NBA Basketballs were presented to Cameron Montano 

and Brooklynn Maes, who were the best overall boy & girl 

shooters respectively. Here are some pix of the CHAMPS! Note 

that a picture of the boys age 9 champion, Prince Lopez, was not 

available. 

 

 

 

 
Overall Girls Champion 

Brooklyn Maes 

Age 13 



 

RECIPE OF THE MONTH  

 
YOU ASKED FOR  IT , SO HERE IT IS!  

At our last pot luck dinner my wife made 
a pot of Italian meatballs. Several of the 

ladies present asked me for the recipe. 
Itôs a great appetizer for your next dinner 

party or for our next pot  luck. Grape juice 
& apple jelly are the secret ing redients 

behind the sweet & tangy sauce.  
 

BUFFET MEATBALLS  
 

 
INGREDIENTS  

 
1 cup grape juice  
1 cup apple jelly  

1 cup ketchup  
1 can (8 oz.) tomato sauce  

1 pkg. (64 oz.) frozen, fully cooked Italian          
   Meatballs  
 

DIRECTIONS  
 

1. In a small saucepan, combine the juice, 
jelly, ketchup and tomato sauce. Cook and 
stir over medium heat until jelly is melted.  

2. Place the meatballs in a 5 qt. slow cooker. 
Pour the the sauce over the top and gently 

stir to c oat the meatballs. Cover and cook on 
low for 4 -5 hours or until heated through.  
 

COOKS NOTE:  
 

PREP:  10 minutes  
COOK: 4 hours  
MAKES: ABOUT 10 ½ DOZEN  

 
 

 

 
Overall Boys Champion 

Cameron Montano 

Age 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
             Adrianna Hoyle                           Jerry Sanchez 

      Girls Age 9 Champion             Boys Age 13 Champion 



 

 

Local Charities we support:  

Quarterly Payments  

¶ Holy Cross Church  

¶ El Caldito Soup Kitchen  

¶ St. Lukeôs Medical  

Annual Payment  

¶ Turning Point  

Other Programs  

¶ J.R. Stewartôs ñShop With a Copò program 

¶ ñRSVPò Seminarian Program 

¶ ñCoats for Kids ò project s 

¶ Other ñAd Hocò Requests 

¶  

 

CURRENT FUNDRAISERS  

1.  KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS: We still 

have many ñKeep Christ in Christmasò car 
magnets which we are selling for $5.00. Put 

one on your car for the  year round as 
reminder that if there were no Jesus there 
would be no Christmas!   

2.  HOLYLAND SOLIDARITY CROSSES:  

Another nice Christmas gift!  The council is 
selling Olive Wood Solidarity Crosses made in 
the Holy land for $10 each.  Net proceeds will 

all go to persecuted Christians in the Holy 
Land. You can order yours today by signing 

up at our officer/trustee meeting, general 
business meeting,  Flocknote, or sending an 
order to nmtumbleweeds1@comcast.net  or 

visiting the church front office.   

 

 
Jeremy Madrid 

Boys Age 14 Champion 
 
                                            

4th  DEGREE HAPPENINGS 

4
th

 Degree Scheduled for January 26
th

: A 4
th
 Degree 

Exemplification was held in Alamogordo on January 26
th
 . There 

were no candidates from our council at the exemplification. Two 

members from Fr. John W. Miles Council 8281 in Truth or 

Consequences completed their 4
th
 Degree. 

   

PIX OF THE PAST 
This monthôs PIX of the Past come from traditional events 

that the council held every year. These pix are from the year 

2006.  

 

AGGIE Tailgate Party: This was held at least once every 

football season which was organized by Ruben Martinez. 

 
 From l. to R.: Val Balizan (deceased), Ruben Martinez (deceased), Rubenôs 
daughter Crystal and Gil Sorg, city councilor and a member of our council. 

 

mailto:nmtumbleweeds1@comcast.net


 

 

Is the Prison Ministry calling you?  

Bible Study on Fridays, Sunday Mass 6 to 
7:30 p.m.  Contact Brother Brian Noon  

information nooninternation@gmail.com  
 

Is the Hospital Ministry calling you?  
We are always in need of Eucharistic 

Ministers at Mountain View Hospital.  You 
can either sign -up as a back -up and help 

those that are sick or on vacation or sign 
up for any day of the week or even the 

weekend! The time you attend is flexible 
to your schedule.  For more information 

contact Dennis St. Geor ge at 575 -312 -
4287 or 575 -  993 -4164.  

1.   

2.  Habitat for Humanity:  
If you want to help on a very worthwhile 

project instead of lazing around the 
house all day,  the Habitat for Humanity 

will put you to work! Pack a lunch and 
come to a safety briefing at  4154 Aurora 

Star Court at 8:00 a.m. Tuesday through 
Saturday. Work hours are from 8:00 a.m. 

to 2:00 p.m.  

*******  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

El Caldito Christmas Baskets Project: Every year the council 

donated turkeys for Christmas Baskets for the needy. Brother 

Knights, the Boy Scouts from Holy Cross and personnel from the 

El Caldito Soup Kitchen would box up the turkeys along with all 

of the trimmings for a Christmas dinner and distribute them at the 

El Caldito’s annual Christmas Dinner. This particular year we 

donated 75 turkeys for the project! 

 

 
In the center of this pic are Brs. Dan Farran (deceased) in the 

plaid shirt and PGK Donald Perry with white hat & hoodie  

directing the packing of the Christmas baskets. 
 

 

 INSURANCE CORNER 

 

 
 

Insurance Check-Up for 2019:  

Where did 2018 go? It seems like it was summer yesterday 

and Thanksgiving was last week.  

I hope you and your family had a great finish to 2018. Now, 

the first month of 2019 has flying by.  

Hopefully, you’ve established a few goals for this year. I’ve 

learned a great tip regarding resolutions. First, write them 

down. It’s not too late if you haven’t already done this. 

Commit your goals to paper and post it someplace you will see 

it often. Writing down a goal is the first step towards 

achieving it. It may not make sense at first, but I’m sure you 

mailto:nooninternation@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
PRAYERS FOR: 
 

Holy  Father  Pope Francis   

Most  Rev.  Bishop  Oscar  Cantu  
Msgr.  John Anderson  

Father  Richard Catanach  

Father  Michael  J. McGivney   

Bishops,  Priests,  & Religious  Seminarians  

Vocations  

The  Sanctity  of  Life  from  Conception  to  

Natural  Death   

The  Sanctity  of  Traditional  Marriage  

 
Rick Medina, Ruth Miller (repose), Art 

Kirschen, Gilbert Alvarez,  Brandon Lee 

(Weston Leeôs son called to duty in 
Afghanistan), Richard Hoyle, Dale Seidel 

and for the repose of the souls of our 
recently departed Brothers Gilbert Gil,  

Thomas Reeves, Jaime  Montoya, and Ray 
Luchini.  

 

 
 

 

have heard stories of the success this simple task can bring. 

Whether your goal is to exercise more, give more to charity, 

read more or watch less television, you’re more likely to 

accomplish it if you write it down.  

Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances. I 

recommend that you have a team of experts help you, and I 

would love to be the first you sit with. Let’s schedule some 

time to meet together, and I, your professional Knights of 

Columbus insurance agent, will provide an “insurance check-

up” (at no cost!) that will evaluate any gaps in your family’s 

life insurance protection. Now might be the perfect time to fill 

those gaps, not later. Keep in mind that unlike many other 

products, you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance; 

you also need good health, and no one knows when your 

health could change.  

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the 

last time you received something for free that could provide 

value to you and your family for generations?  Please, call me 

today.  

May our Lord shower upon you and your loved ones his 

choicest blessings in this new year! 

Matthew Seltzer 

(575) 936-7181 

matthew.seltzer@kofc.com 

matthewseltzer.com 

 

KNIGHTõS HOTLINE We invite anyone to submit 

your gripes (or compliments), concerns, ideas for improvement 

of our council, or maybe a project you would like to see the 

Council undertake – or just about anything! Your feedback is 

encouraged and welcomed! No feedback has been received this 

month! Weôll be waiting with abated breath for your remarks 

& ideas. Submit them by email to: jhbyers@msn.com. 
 

 

God Bless America 

 
 

Please submit articles or pictures, recipes, ideas 

for future newsletters to John Byers, Editor,  

jhbyers@msn.com 

mailto:jhbyers@msn.com
mailto:jhbyers@msn.com


 

       

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

                                        
 
 

 

 
  


